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Blue Bird Type C & D with Actia Dash Cluster 

Complaint – In the LCD display of the dash there is a new box next to the voltage which reads 

“undA” – See Figure #1  

 
Cause – We do NOT order units normally with the Ammeter setting on the dash and if 

for some reason it becomes enabled in the cluster settings then this will display 

on the dash 

 

Correction – Reset the dash setting for Ammeter Display to “DISABLED” 

   Follow the following instructions- 

 With the unit parked, parking brake set and ignition off press the 2 

buttons at the right lower corner (Figure #2) and turn the key to the on 

position…..this will bring up the Configuration menu (Figure #3) 

 Using the lower button, scroll down until you see the “AMMETER 

DISPLAY” – If it shows “ENABLED” (Figure #4) you know that is the 

issue 

 Once highlighted, you can press both buttons at the same time and it will 

change to “DISABLED” (Figure #5) 

 Now just turn the ignition off and then turn ignition back on and that box 

should now be gone (Figure #6) 

 

 

      

                               Figure #1       Figure #2 

FROM YOUR FRIENDS AT 

NEW YORK BUS SALES! 
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                               Figure #3       Figure #4 

     

                               Figure #5                   Figure #6 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ALL of our Tech Tips can be found on the New York Bus Sales website at 
http://www.newyorkbussales.com/pages/bulletins.cfm 

Or at the New York Head Mechanic website at 

http://www.nyhma.org/viewforum.php?f=2&start=0 

Contact Our Service Department With Any Questions 

CHITTENANGO – phone 800-962-5768 or 

Daryl Wallace :  dwallace@newyorkbussales.com 

Brian Lamaitis :  blamaitis@newyorkbussales.com 

 

ROCHESTER – phone 800-463-3232 or 

Gary Chichester: gchichester@newyorkbussales.com 

 

ALBANY – phone 866-867-1100 or 

Ben Reiling: breiling@newyorkbussales.com 

 

WARRANTY – 800-962-5768 ext 237 

Morgan Jenkins: mjenkins@newyorkbussales.com 

 

Or Your Customer Support Representative 

West 

Michael Panzica – mpanzica@newyorkbussales.com  

Cell 716-908-3186 

Central 

Jeremie “JJ” Richmond – 

jjrichmond@newyorkbussales.com 

Cell 315-559-3999 

East 

Gary Bigness – gbigness@newyorkbussales.com  

Cell 845-500-3707 
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